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Paper TRR03 – Fixed costs of healthcare services
Background

One of the issues raised regarding the NRAC formula is that of fixed costs, whether the NRAC formula correctly accounts for economies of scale, and whether there should be ‘core’ funding allocated to boards to provide a certain level of services.

Current treatment of fixed costs within the NRAC formula
The NRAC formula accounts for fixed costs in two places. Firstly, fixed costs are included within the cost per head of treating patients of different age and sex. Here, national average fixed costs are used to inform the expected costs boards will incur in treating their populations. Secondly, fixed costs are included within the adjustment for unavoidable excess costs due to geography. Here, local fixed costs are used to inform the assessment of how costs vary by urban rural category.

Issues for consideration
If a core funding element where to be introduced, this would arguably double-count to some degree the fixed costs in the age-sex and unavoidable excess adjustments, and these calculations and the resultant calculations of the final NRAC target shares would need to be updated. It is therefore not possible to be definitive as to how final allocations might change following the introduction of such an approach to funding without further analysis.
The issue of core funding is not one that has received in-depth analysis to date. It was investigated at the time of the NRAC report, with some boards raising concerns over their ability to adjust their costs in line with changing NRAC target shares. The NRAC report made the following points:

· Changes to NHS Board budgets will not necessarily follow changes to target shares. NHS Boards have been guaranteed an annual increase in funding, even if their target share is declining; and

· Movement toward target is phased in over time, and will closely follow population projections, allowing boards to plan for changes to budgets over time.

The NRAC report does not appeared to have considered whether its treatment of fixed costs would result in inaccurate calculation of the target shares themselves.

Iain Pearce

Health Analytical Services Division

Health Finance and Information

Scottish Government
Page1 of 1
5th May 2011

